The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Speaker U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Kevin McCarthy Minority Leader U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Mitch McConnell Majority Leader U.S. Senate Washington D.C. 20510

The Honorable Charles Schumer Minority Leader U.S. Senate Washington D.C. 20510

Dear Speaker Pelosi, Majority Leader McConnell, Minority Leader McCarthy, and Minority Leader Schumer,

As representatives of the leading health organizations who are fighting on the front lines to mitigate the devastating impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, we write to endorse H.R. 6474, the "Healthcare Broadband Expansion During COVID-19 Act," introduced by Representatives Anna Eshoo and Don Young. We respectfully request the inclusion of this legislation in the next COVID-19 relief package. This much-needed legislation would appropriate \$2 billion for the Rural Health Care (RHC) program administered by the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) to allow healthcare providers across the country to upgrade their broadband connectivity and expand their telemedicine services to the public. We expect that healthcare providers' demand for broadband connectivity will skyrocket in the near future as they race to handle the surge of patients who need immediate medical attention.

This bill has been carefully crafted to be technology-neutral and provider-neutral. Under the bill, all public and non-profit health care providers would be eligible for funding, whether located in urban, suburban or rural markets. Healthcare providers in rural regions must be able to share Electronic Medical Records, engage in remote patient monitoring, and connect to research facilities and medical specialists in urban hospitals to ensure that telehealth services reach everyone. In short, no healthcare provider should be forced to curtail their telemedicine operations because of a lack of funding to pay for the underlying broadband connectivity.

The legislation also would direct the FCC to streamline its administration of the program's rules – such as by adopting a rolling application process, allowing healthcare providers to upgrade their broadband immediately from their existing provider, and ensuring that funds are quickly – to ensure the funding is made available right away. At the same time, the legislation ensures that the program will operate with fiscal integrity by making sure that healthcare providers contribute a small portion of the cost of the broadband equipment and services.

The Schools, Health & Libraries Broadband Coalition (SHLB Coalition) has calculated that about \$2 billion in funding is necessary to ensure that all healthcare providers have sufficient financial support to expand their broadband capacity immediately in their response to the coronavirus pandemic. This funding will supplement, not replace, the \$605 million that the FCC has already allocated to the RHC program in 2020.

We urge you to include this important legislation in the next COVID-19 relief package because it is critical for our nation's health care providers. For further information, please contact John Windhausen, SHLB Coalition, at (202) 256-9616 or jwindhausen@shlb.org.

Sincerely,

John Windhausen, Jr., Executive Director Schools, Health & Libraries Broadband

(SHLB) Coalition Washington, DC

Alan Adams, President and CEO **Adair County Health Center, Inc.** Stilwell Memorial Hospital Stilwell. OK

Battle Betts, Health Director **Albemarle Regional Health Service**Elizabeth City, NC

Dana Ritchie, Senior Director of NFP & Constituent Services

American Health Care Association (AHCA)

Washington, DC

Amanda Pears Kelly, Executive Director Association of Clinicians for the Underserved McLean, VA

Deb Fischer-Clemens, Sr. VP Public Policy **Avera**Sioux Falls, SD

Casey Beamer, Telecom Engineer 2
Bon Secours Mercy Health
Cincinnati, OH

Kim Klupenger, CEO
California Telehealth Network

Ed Brown, Director of Technology & Information Privacy and Security CaroMont Health Gastonia, NC

Russell P. Branzell, President and CEO College of Healthcare Information Management Executives (CHIME)
Ann Arbor, MI

Benjamin Anderson, Vice President, Rural Health and Hospitals **Colorado Hospital Association** Greenwood Village, CO

Maya Boyle Service Delivery Manager CommonSpirit Health Englewood, CO

Richard D. Duggin, CFO
Community Counseling Services
West Point, MS

Spafford Hutchinson, Vice President Connections Telehealth Consortium Bangor, ME

Jean Payne, Technology Coordinator **Daymark Recovery Services** Salisbury, NC

Donn Dyer, CEO **East Central Oklahoma Family Health Center, Inc.**Wetumka, OK

Troy Mckenzie, Director of IT **Faith Community Hospital** Jacksboro, TX

Chad Netterville, CEO Field Health System Centreville, MS David B. Dillehunt, VP/CIO **FirstHealth of the Carolinas, Inc.** Pinehurst, NC

Gary Dieckhoff, Supervisor of IT & Telecom Freeman Health System
Joplin, MO

John M. Kravitz, Chief Information Officer **Geisinger** Danville, PA

Tina Grande, Senior Vice President for Policy **Healthcare Leadership Council** Washington, DC

Michelle Kay, Executive Director **Health Information Exchange of Montana (HIEM)**Kalispell, MT

Hal Wolf, President & CEO
Healthcare Information and Management
Systems Society (HIMSS)
Chicago, IL

Matt Siebert, Assistant Administrator Hermann Area District Hospital Hermann. MO

Wes Smith, Health Director

Jones County Health Department

Trenton, NC

Jeff Walraven, CEO **Lindsay Municipal Hospital** Lindsay, OK

Cathy Harshbarger, CEO **Melissa Memorial Hospital** Holyoke, CO

Joan Hall, President
Nevada Rural Hospital Partners • Liability
Cooperative of Nevada
Reno, NV

Brian Thibeau, President

New England Telehealth Consortium

Bangor, ME

Cheryl Warren, Administrative Officer II

Northampton County Health Department

Jackson, NC

Reba Rice, CEO
NorthLakes Community Clinic
Iron River, WI

Jen Stoll, Executive Vice President, Government Affairs OCHIN

Portland, OR

Steve Wretling, Chief Technology and Innovation Officer HIMSS on behalf of Personal Connected Health Alliance (PCHAlliance) Arlington, VA

Bradley D. Futrell, Chief Operating Officer, Compliance & HIPAA Privacy Officer **Pinckneyville Community Hospital** Pinckneyville, IL

Mitchell Fong, Director of Telehealth **Renown Health** Reno. Nevada

Timothy Love, Director of Information Services **Reid Health** Richmond, IN

Jimmy Quick, Director of IT

Richmond County Health Department
Rockingham, NC

Earle Rugg, CEO
Rural Health IT Corporation
Portsmouth, NH

Tim Size, Executive Director **Rural Wisconsin Health Cooperative** Sauk City, WI

Corey Brown, VP of Government Relations Sanford/Good Samaritan Society
Sioux Falls, SD

Lacy L. Curry, CEO
South Central Medical & Resource Center
Lindsay, OK

Tom Reid, Project Coordinator Southern Ohio Health Care Network (SOHCN) Athens, OH

Christopher Michael O'Dell, Administrative Director of Digital Health **Stanford Health Care** Palo Alto, CA

cc: The Honorable Frank Pallone, Jr.
The Honorable Greg Walden
The Honorable Roger Wicker
The Honorable Maria Cantwell
The Honorable Michael Doyle
The Honorable Robert Latta
The Honorable John Thune
The Honorable Brian Schatz

Kyle Kittell, Director of IT **Tahoe Forest Hospital District**Truckee, CA

Ray Timothy, CEO **Utah Education and Telehealth Network**Salt Lake City, UT

Byron Clarke, Chief Operations Officer **Utah Navajo Health System, Inc.** Montezuma Creek UT

Terry Warren President/CEO Valley Professionals Community Health Center, Inc. Clinton, IN